SLMC General Meeting

15 April 2013

Convened at 7 p.m.

Prayer before meals offered by Nat Chavez

Recess for dinner

Called to order at 7:35 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance by John Stanley

Welcome to seminarian Victor Valdez. Victor mentioned, he had been speaking with SLMC Christian Services officer Wallie Fields and extended thanks for the knowledge and wisdom passed along. Asks that the club keep him in their prayers as he continues his studies.

New members and guests: Ralf Meneses introduced Ricardo Ruiz, who is also a friend of the club. Ruiz participated in the Wild Game Dinner, purchased a corporate table and bought an ad. He bought an auction item as well. Ricardo mentioned his children came to the St. Luke school. He’s been a parishioner since 1985. Ricardo is the owner of Cha Cha’s Mexican Restaurant.

Robert Martinez heard about the club through a Knights of Columbus friend and had made the effort to come to the SLMC meeting.

Birthdays: The club had 20 members with April birthdays. Senior member is Don Jungman and junior member is Todd Shannon.

Cooking team included Patsy Bauman and her cafeteria team: Olga Olmanza, Chaio Cardenes, Mrs. Estrada.

Treasurer’s report: Greg Shean provided a printed report to members. Accepted as presented.

Correspondence: Presented by secretary James Benavides.

Chaplain’s report: Nat Chavez extended a thank-you to all members of the club who participated in Stations of the Cross. Thank-you to Victor for officiating. Nat noted that when the club sponsors the Stations, we don’t simply show up, we get involved and lead. Members volunteered to read the meditations with each station. Nat received positive feedback from attending parishioners.

Inventory control: Four missing cafeteria chairs were located. Rico Silvas was afraid we’d have to buy replacements. They were used during the Wild Game Dinner and discovered during a cleanup. Crowd control stanchions were returned to off-site storage. Note, these belong to Antonian, we store them as a courtesy and in mutual support.

Membership: Todd Shannon reports 245 current members, 2 new, 44 lifetime, 44 mail-out, 14 unpaid. The club can now accept credit card transactions via mobile device, so it’s easy to pay your dues.

Web: Wil Esperon reports Wild Game Dinner images should go up this month.

Christian Services: Wallie Fields provided a printed report passed out to members. Wallie is starting to include phone numbers for these members along with health updates. Note from the report, the following members need prayers: Joe Cunningham, Guillermo Gonzalez, Roland DeWinnie, and others.

Communications: Member Henry Garcia has been appointed to the position. Henry was involved in preparing the program book for the Wild Game Dinner. Henry will be responsible for calling any member without e-mail to deliver pertinent club information.

Entertainment: David Keller reported (chair Manual Ybarra unavailable). David mentioned the annual Missions Baseball game would be July 18 (dollar night). David encourages members to buy tickets now. It was also mentioned that the group that went to the Talons game had a good time and a good tailgate.

Greg Shean mentioned, for the Missions tailgate, it would be BYOB. The price of brats, chips, etc., would be built into the cost of the ticket.

Note, the Missions game is 4 days after the July general membership meeting, which will be Sharing of Gifts.

Benevolence: Ralf menses reported, the window is open for groups to make requests for financial support. Members, remember to send reminders to your favorite charities. The application must come from the organization, not a member on the organization’s behalf. May 15 is the deadline. Rack & Stack (the selection of beneficiaries, amounts of support) is a week after. The committee prioritizes requests between human needs and “nice to have.” May, the committee compiles the list, June Executive Board meeting, the Executive Board will vote on the approval of the roster to be presented to the membership. At the June general membership meeting, the vote goes to the membership. In July, we distribute the funds at the Sharing of Gifts banquet.

There was one out-of-cycle request, which was approved. The club donated $300 to Fr. Jim’s anniversary of ordination celebration.

Wild Game Dinner 2013: There are some outstanding expenses and revenues. Larry Ridder is finishing the finances. All members, if you have WGD expenses, please turn in your receipts. Lessons Learned meetings were held during Holy Week and shortly after.

Co-chair Don Obrien summarized some of the details. Selling the program can be a much bigger revenue generator for us. Three large ads were not sold – that translates to about $7,000 in potential revenues. We need the membership’s assistance, particularly for any access members might have to large corporations and potential business partners. Mat Mora is also working with sponsors/donors. Our goal is to drive down expenses. We’d like to expand the acquisition cycle for raffle and auction items and continue it throughout the year.

Note, please contact Matt Mora if you’d like to assist with the Sharing of Gifts banquet, or would like to place your order for the banquet.

Co-chair RC Contreras introduced new club member George Walling. George photographed the WGD and delivered discs to RC and James. George took 300+ pictures. He collected selected images in a one-of-a-kind hardback book. For George, this was a labor of love – he will not bill the club.

Rico extended his thanks and cited George’s contribution as a great example of the talents of club members and members contributing their time and talent for the good of the club and its efforts.

There are 320 days until the 2014 Wild Game Dinner, March 1, 2014.

Scholarship: Alex Flores reports, based on projected WGD revenues, the scholarship committee will have $4,500 in scholarships to distribute. Committee members assisting in the evaluation and selection of candidates include Larry Fuentes and Paul Biever. Member Bill Cooper also contributed. Another report will be provided after the St. Luke school graduation.

Sharing of Gifts Banquet: Matt Mora reported, it will be held July 15, which would be our regular meting day for July. The event is at the Parish Hall. It will be $10 per member. If your spouse is not coming, bring a guest that might be able to assist the club. Show this person what we do.

Sharing of Gifts tickets will be on sale in May and June.  Todd Shannon will manage the financial aspects of the dinner. Matt extends thanks to Todd and other committee members: Joey Jr., James B., Ralf Meneses, David Keller, Rico Silvas, Russell Phillips and RC Contreras. If you want to help, come see Matt.

Question: Is there a deadline to request your Sharing of Gifts ticket?

Answer: June 17 meeting. Club members did good last year – there were only two 11th-hour requests.

Matt encourages members to support Outback Steakhouse at De Zavala. The restaurant has been an excellent partner. Even the staff there enjoys serving at SLMC events.

New business: Fr. Jim’s 40th anniversary of ordination is coming up. The club will likely be asked to participate. Check the bulletin for announcements and wish Fr. Jim well on this special occasion.

Announcements for the good of the club: May 7 is early voting. Note, a number of club members are involved in local government. Please support them.

Raffle: A last-minute donation, Ricardo donated a dinner for 4 at Cha Cha’s. The club brought three bottles of liquor left over from WGD.

Larry Ridder won the dinner for 4.

George Delgado and Larry Fuentes won bottles of liquor.

Russell Phillips offered to return the bottle he won. Todd Shannon offered to return the bottle he won. Augie De La Cruz won the third bottle. Thank you to Russell and Todd for their generosity and sportsmanship.

Motion to adjourn: Alex Flores

Second: Loren Brown

Prayer: Victor Valdez

Adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

